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Abstract 
Imagine a world where everyone used a language you didn't understand. This would make simple things 
like grabbing a burger or dropping off a package a time-consuming process. In serious situations, the 
communication barrier could become highly stressful or even life-threatening.  This is what Deaf people 
experience every day.  This is not just a barrier of sound – it’s a barrier of language.  Their first language 
is a signed language.  Signed languages are different in grammar and vocabulary from spoken languages.  
For Deaf communities, written languages are always second languages. 

To bridge the communication gap, our multidisciplinary group at DePaul University in Chicago is working 
on sign language avatars.  Our avatar, "Paula", produces 3D animations of American Sign Language 
(ASL).  We are in process of expanding Paula's ability to "speak" other signed languages of the world. 
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